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April 2017 

1st Sunday Service & Youth Programs: 10:30 AM 

Fellowship & Refreshments:  11:30-12:15 

2nd Sunday Service: 12:30 PM 

Church Calendar  
An asterisk (*) indicates related article  

SUNDAY, APRIL 2  

¶ Sunday Service & Youth RE, 10:30 AM 

¶ Sunday Service & *Ingathering, 12:30 PM (p. 3) 
 

TUESDAY, APRIL 4  
*KayCee Huus Memorial Service, 3:00 PM (p. 3) 

 

FRIDAY, APRIL 7  
*Family Puzzle Night, 6:30-8:30 PM (p. 2) 

 

SATURDAY, APRIL 8  
*UU Board Retreat, 9:00 AM-1:00 PM (p. 3) 

 

SUNDAY, APRIL 9  

¶ Sunday Service & Youth RE, 10:30 AM 

¶ Sunday Service, 12:30 PM 
 

*EASTER SUNDAY, APRIL 16  

¶ Easter Brunch & Service, 10:30 AM (p. 2) 

¶ Easter Brunch & Service, 12:30 PM (p.2)  
 

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 19  
People, Place, Program Gathering, 5:30 PM 

 

THURSDAY, APRIL 20  
*UU Men’s Get-Together, The Walrus, 5:30 PM (p. 2) 

 

FRIDAY, APRIL 21  
*UU Women’s Lunch, BisMan Food Co-op, 12:00 PM (p. 2) 

 

SUNDAY, APRIL 23  

¶ Sunday Service & Youth RE, 10:30 AM 

¶ *Child Dedication during both services (p. 3) 

¶ Sunday Service, 12:30 PM 
 

TUESDAY, APRIL 25  
UU Board of Trustees Meeting, 5:30 PM 

 

SUNDAY, APRIL 30  

¶ Sunday Service & Youth RE, 10:30 AM 

¶ Sunday Service, 12:30 PM 

The BisMan UU Monthly Newsletter—Sharing Unitarian  
Universalist Values in the Capital City Area  

Sunday, April 2 
WATER IS LIFE: WHO DECIDES WHAT’S SACRED? 

Clay Jenkinson 

Clay Jenkinson will discuss the ways in which Native Ameri-

cans see resource questions differently from non-Indians. 

Based on John Neihardt’s Black Elk Speaks, Paul vanDevelder’s 

Coyote Warrior , and Morris Berman’s The Re-Enchantement of 

the World , Clay will attempt to show as long as the two cultures 

see basic questions of the human relationship with nature in 

fundamentally different ways, there will be confusion and con-

flict in resource questions. Sovereignty is only one of a num-

ber of issues at the center of the DAPL controversy.  

Clay Jenkinson is a public humanities scholar who loves North 

Dakota. He was born in Minot, grew up in Dickinson, lives in 

Bismarck, and considers the badlands south of Medora as his 

spiritual home. 

Sunday, April 16 
EASTER SUNDAY BRUNCH & SERVICE 

Facilitators: Karen Van Fossan & Jean King 
Brunch Coordinator: Carol Jean Larsen 

Spring is the season of rebirth. The renewal of life brings joy to 

our hearts and we are reminded of the ever-turning seasons, and 

of our own desire to spring anew. Bring family and friends to 

celebrate the rebirth of light and life on Easter morning. Follow-

ing the brunch and a free-will offering, there will be seasonal 

readings and song. There will be 2 brunch services. 

Sunday, April 9 
NATURE, COMMUNITY AND RAISING PARENTS AND KIDS 

Don Morrison and Janis Cheney 

UU members Don Morrison and Janis Cheney will share their 

spiritual journeys and how they live our UU principles alongside 

stories of family and epiphanies under the open skies. 

Don Morrison –member of the Fellowship since 1987—is Execu-

tive Director of Dakota Resource Council. He and his wife Karen 

raised their children Alex and Nicole in the Fellowship. 

Janis Cheney attended for the first time in November 1982 and 

never left. Retired from a varied and occasionally challenging 

career, Janis’ greatest joy is her family—husband Stephen with 

whom she raised their daughters Barbara and Johanna –also 

raised in this Fellowship and best buds with Alex and Nicole. 

Sunday, April 30 
THINKING ABOUT THE INFINITESIMAL IN THE INFINITE 

Larry Skogen 

 

Modern humans have altered, for good or bad, the earth 

more than any other species. What is the role of modern hu-

mans in the infinity of space and time? Larry will explore the 

quantitative measure of one cohort of modern humans to di-

vine that role.  

Larry Skogen is president of Bismarck State College. He is 

author of works on federal Indian policies and the history of 

the American West. 

Sunday, April 23 
TOP 10 UU STORIES OF ALL TIME 

Karen Van Fossan, Minister 

In the UU tradition, telling our stories aloud is a must for collective 

memory. What is the origin of our 7 principles? What is a fellow-

ship compared to a church? Were we the first to ordain women-

nor not? Discover the stories that shape who we are.  

Karen Van Fossan has been serving as the minister for the Bis-

marck Mandan UU congregation since August 2015. She is a foster 

mom, pastoral counselor, writer, and social justice advocate. 

* Child Dedication at both the 10:30 am and 12:30 pm services  

http://www.bismanuu.org
bismanuu.org
mailto:office@bismanuu.org
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Our UU Community  

Candles for the Journey 

*We hold Janis Cheney, Steve Crane, and their family in our 

hearts as Janis faces health challenges related to cancer.  
 

*We hold the family of Angela, Dale, and Karly Pittman in our 

hearts and prayers, following the unexpected death of Ange-

la's sister, Melissa Pedigo on March 3. 
 

*Betty Mills Update 

Betty is continuing to make progress following her mid-

February fall.  Thanks to the following for bringing her a noon 

meal and conversation during the past 2 weeks:  Janet Daly 

Jury, Janis Cheney, Connie Hildebrand, Vicki Voskuil, Rita 

Kelly, Cindy Benjamin, Dean and Pat Conrad, and Eric 

Bjorke.  Everyone who participated reported enjoying the in-

dividualized conversations with Betty.  

Betty's daughter Sherry Mills Moore and her friends are taking 

over during the last week of March, but our services may again 

be needed as we move into April.  If anyone is interested in 

conversation and a noon meal with Betty, please contact Pat 

Conrad at patriciaryanconrad@msn.com. 
 

If you have news of joy or concern or sorrow, please contact Pat Conrad at  

patriciaryanconrad@msn.com or Karen Van Fossan, our minister at 
701.223.6788 or minister@bismanuu.org.  

Informal Social Opportunities!  

Menõs Get-Together : Thursday, April 20, 5:30 PM at The 

Walrus (1136 N 3rd St). All men are welcome! Contact Ken 

Grigsby at 400.0381 if you have questions. 

Womenõs Lunch: Friday, April 21, 12:00 PM noon at Bis-

Man Food Co-op (711 Sweet Ave.), 2nd floor meeting room 

reserved. All women are welcome! Contact CJ Larsen at 

516.7848 if you have questions. 

YOU ARE INVITED...  

~EASTER SUNDAY BRUNCH & 

SERVICE~ 

April 16, 2017 at 10:30 am & 12:30 pm  

Invite your relatives and friends. The UU chefs present a new 

menu of eggbake, homemade muffins and fruit. A short ser-

vice will follow. There will be a free-will donation basket. 

Give as you are able. 

Your Response Today  will be helpful:  

Plan to attend: 10:30 am________ OR 12:30 pm________  

#of adults______, children_______, teens_______  

Your name:__________________________ Tel.______________ 

Volunteer opportunities! Check Items of Interest:  

Saturday, April 15  

¶ Set up tables & place settings: Saturday 1:00 pm _____ 

¶ Muffin baking at UU :      Saturday 1:00 pm _____ 

¶ Prepare fresh fruit salad:    Saturday 1:00 pm ______ 

Sunday, April 16  

¶ Set up buffet table:       Sunday 9:30 am ______ 

¶ Servers:             Sunday 10:30 am ______ 

¶ Servers:             Sunday 12:30 pm ______ 

¶ Wash dishes, re-set tables:   Sunday 12:00 pm ______ 

¶ Wash dishes, tear down, vacuum:  Sun. 1:30 pm _____ 

Thank You. If you have a change in plans, please call the church office 

at 223-6788 or email office@bismanuu.org . Questions? Call or text 

Carol Jean Larsen 701.516.7848.  

PUZZLE NIGHT!  

 
Looking for a stress-free, zero-prep, 

non-electronic, family-friendly 

social gathering?  Come to PUZZLE 

NIGHT at the UU Fellowship! 

  

Friday April 7 6:30 -8:30 pm , 818 E. Divide 

Ave., Bismarck 
  

Bring your own puzzles (and puzzle saver storage) 

for any age, or use ours. (You can never have too 

many puzzles!) Bring snacks if it’s easy. (If not, no 

worries!) Extroverts can converse! Introverts can 

concentrate! Stop by for 5 minutes or stay for 2 

hours—the choice is yours! 

  

For more information: 
Andrea Grigsby 701-595-9554 andreaveach@gmail.com 

Angela Pittman 701-516-4708 akpittman@hotmail.com 

  

Unitarian Universalism may not have the answers 

. . .but we sure have the puzzles! 

Ruth Meier's Hospitality House 

Thanks to the following people for assisting our 

congregation meet our promised support to the 

Ruth Meier's Hospitality House by serving the 

noon meal at the end of march: Ursula Conrad, 

Cindy Benjamin and Pat Conrad. 

mailto:patriciaryanconrad@msn.com.?subject=Help%20with%20Betty%20Mills
mailto:patriciaryanconrad@msn.com
mailto:minister@bismanuu.org?subject=Candles%20for%20the%20Journey
mailto:office@bismanuu.org
mailto:andreaveach@gmail.com?subject=Puzzle%20Night
mailto:akpittman@hotmail.com?subject=Puzzle%20Night
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Our UU Folk Choir Welcomes YOU 

NEW—Additional Rehearsal Times!  

¢ƘŜ ¦¦ Cƻƭƪ /ƘƻƛǊ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜǎ ŀƴȅ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ ƳǳǎƛŎƛŀƴǎ ŀƴŘ 

ǎƛƴƎŜǊǎΗ млΥол ŀƳ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǇǊŀŎǝŎŜ ōŜƎƛƴǎ CǊƛŘŀȅ ŜǾŜπ

ƴƛƴƎǎ ŦǊƻƳ р ǘƻ с ǇƳ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣ ŀƴŘ ŀƎŀƛƴ ōŜŦƻǊŜ 

ǘƘŜ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀǘ мл ŀƳΦ  5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ WŜŀƴ YƛƴƎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ 

ǊŜŀŎƘŜŘ ŀǘ ƧƪƛƴƎϪōƛǎΦƳƛŘŎƻΦƴŜǘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎπ

ǝƻƴǎΦ  

{ŜŎƻƴŘ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƳǳǎƛŎ ǇǊŀŎǝŎŜ ǎǘŀǊǘǎ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ǊƛƎƘǘ ŀƊŜǊ 

ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀǘ мΥол ǇƳ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΦ [ŜŀŘ ƳǳǎƛŎƛŀƴ !ƴŘǊŜŀ 

CƛŎŜƪ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǊŜŀŎƘŜŘ ŀǘ ŀƴŘǊŜŀŬŎŜƪϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳΦ  

UU LEADERSHIP WORKSHOP APRIL 8  

Rita Kelly, Board President  
 

If you are interested in helping to set the direction of our congregation for 

2017 and into the future, you are invited to join the Board, committee 

chairs and other leaders from 11 am-1 pm Saturday, April 1 at the church. 

 

In February we began to discuss holding a Board/Leadership Retreat—a 

time during which we would not conduct the day-to-day matters of the 

church but rather explore the bigger picture.  Minister Karen reached out 

to Dr. Ellen Chaffee,* who will graciously and generously donate her 

time, to facilitate the workshop.  Ellen will share some thoughts from her 

work with university and non-profit governing boards, but the focus is on 

discussing our own leadership roles and our future.  

 

Intended outcomes of the workshop: 

1. Shared perspective on how best to move forward together in the com-

ing year. 

2. Shared understanding of our purposes and the roles of the Board. 

3. Board goals for 2017, with attention to the possibility of developing a 

new strategic plan. 

Before the workshop, Ellen asks that all participants please do a bit of 

homework. 

1. View the first six minutes of this video (or more, optional):   

http://tinyurl.com/sinektedvideo  

2. Come prepared to state very briefly in your own words the “why” of 

the Bismarck-Mandan Unitarian Universalist Fellowship and Church.  In 

other words, what would be the hole in the universe if the UU were to dis-

appear?  Or, by what rational does the UU justify using members’ time, 

talent and treasure when there are so many important and valuable alter-

natives? 

 

After the Board meets from 9-11am, here is the plan: 

11 am  Welcome committee chairs, leaders and all other interested folks 

  Opening words, ground rules 

  What is our Why? 

  Board goals for 2017 

  Action plan 

  Closing thoughts (all), closing words 

1 pm  Adjourn 

 

Again, please consider joining us for this discussion and work ses-

sion.  And if you plan to attend, please let Rita Kelly  

(ritafkelly@gmail.com ) know by Monday, April 3.  

 

*Dr. Chaffee’s particular areas of interest include leadership and organi-

zational effectiveness, strategic thinking, organizational change, and the 

role of information and technology.  Chaffee was President of Valley City 

State University and Mayville State University simultaneously for nine of 

her 15 years as a college president.  Her leadership created an award-

winning culture of innovation, change and accountability.  Additionally, 

she ran for Lieutenant Governor on the Democratic ticket with Ryan Tay-

lor. 

KayCee Huus Memorial Service  

Tuesday, April 4, 3:00 pm at the church  

The family of friends of KayCee Huus invite 

all our UU community to attend her memorial 

service, in celebration of her life and love for 

the UU tradition.  

/IL[5 595L/!¢Lhb /9w9ahb¸ 

{¦b5!¸Σ !twL[ но 5¦wLbD {¦b5!¸ {9w±L/9{ 

Lƴ ƻǳǊ ¦¦ ǘǊŀŘƛǝƻƴΣ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǝƻƴ ƛǎ ŀ ǝƳŜ 

ǘƻ ƘƻƴƻǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǇǳōƭƛŎƭȅ 

ǾƻƛŎŜ ƻǳǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƳ ŀǎ ōŜƭƻǾŜŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ 

ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ 

ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǝƻƴΣ ƻǊ ƛŦ 

ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ƛǘΣ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ YŀǊŜƴ 

±ŀƴ Cƻǎǎŀƴ ŀǘ ƳƛƴƛǎǘŜǊϪōƛǎƳŀƴǳǳΦƻǊƎ ƻǊ 

тлмΦнноΦстууΦ 

LƴƎŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎ ƻŦ bŜǿ aŜƳōŜǊǎ 

Ϥ²Ŝ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜŘ ƴŜǿ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƛƴǘƻ ƻǳǊ 

¦¦ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƘƛǎ ǎǇǊƛƴƎΥ !ƴŘǊŜŀ CƛŎŜƪΣ 

!ŀǊƻƴ /ŀǊǊŀƴȊŀΣ /ƘŀƴŘƛ ½ƛƳƳŜǊǎŎƘƛŜŘΣ 

YŀǊŜƴ Cŀȅ ¢ƘƻƳǇǎƻƴΣ !ŘŀƳ ²ƛŜǎŜΣ [Ŝŀ 

.ƭŀŎƪΣ wƻōȅƴ aȅŜǊǎΣ ŀƴŘ .ŜǘƘ .ƭŀŎƪŜǊΦ 

Ϥhƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ нΣ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ мнΥол ta 

ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀƴ ƛƴƎŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘƻǎǘŜŘ ŦƻǊ 

ƴŜǿ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ Wǳƭƛŀ ±ŜŀŎƘΣ ¢ǳǊŘǳƪŀƴ ¢ƻǎπ

ǘƻƪƻǾŀΣ ŀƴŘ aŜƎŀƴ /ŀǊǊŀƴȊŀΦ 

mailto:jking@bis.midco.net?subject=Music%20Practice
mailto:andreaficek@gmail.com?subject=Music%20Practice
http://tinyurl.com/sinektedvideo
mailto:ritafkelly@gmail.com
mailto:minister@bismanuu.org?subject=Child%20Dedication%20Ceremony
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Left: 2016 former presi-

dent, Steve Crane, and 

current board president, 

Rita Kelly, sharing the 

Courageous Love 

Award , which our con-

gregation was honored to 

receive from the Unitarian 

Universalist Association!  

Many thanks to Brian McGin-
ness and David Toledo! They 
helped to haul six pellet 

stoves to Cheyenne River Camp, 
which is just north of Cannonball on 
1806. These stoves will provide an 
economical and efficient source of 
heat to our friends from Cheyenne 
River. Many thanks again to Liz 
Anderson for discovering these 
gravity-operated stoves in the first 
place!  Photo submitted: Karen Van Fossan 

Mark your calendars for a night of food, 

wine, live music, and art. Support local 

non-profit Bismarck Global Neighbors by 

purchasing tickets to our Global Gallery 

Walk, April 9 from 7-9pm at Co-Studio in 

downtown Bismarck. Our gallery will be 

presenting never-before-seen artistic por-

traits of local immigrants by area photogra-

phers.  

Featured studios include Carly Loves 

Amos, Elevate Studios, Furious Skies Pho-

tography, Genuine Photography, and 

Glasser Images. 

Enjoy food from the Middle East, Africa, 

and Central America. Live music features 

traditional djembe drumming, keyboard, 

and more. 
Subjects and photographers will be present 

throughout the night to ask questions, as 

well as members of Bismarck Global Neigh-

bors. We are looking forward to having you!  

You can get your tickets at eventbrite.com Φ 

Originating in France, Taize Worship is a unique 

service of reflective music, prayer, readings, 

speakers, and silence. Ecumenical in nature, Taize 

is meant to unite us together in prayer; which 

makes it a perfect worship style reflecting upon 

and celebrating the diversity here in Bismarck at a 

Taize Worship service on Wednesday, April 5 at 

7pm with photographer and speaker Lea Black 

sharing behind the scenes motivations for her pro-

ject photographing Bismarck's diversity. Chili 

soup supper served at 6pm with a free-will offer-

ing benefiting a school in East Timor.  

Taize Worship April 5 at 7pm. United Church 

of Christ, 1200 E Highland Acres Rd, Bismarck 

Rev. Fred Small of Cambridge, MA, our 

Minister-in-residence (March 21-31) 

performs his song, “Everything is Possi-

ble.”   Photo: CJ Larsen 3.26.17 

TAIZE WORSHIP  !
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Thanks to Angela Pittman and Julia Veach for making Community 

Art Night possible! 

Right: UU teens had their own Circle 

Gathering with pizza and games and 

lots of fun at Ford Benjamin’s house.  

Photo: Cindy Benjamin 3.19.17 

http://eventbrite.com/
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MidAmerica Regional 

Assembly will be at 

the Oak Brook Mar-

riott in Oak Brook Illi-

nois (Chicago area) on 

April 28 -30, 2017. 

In spite of our small numbers 

in the national religious scene, Unitarian Universalists have 

been at the forefront of every significant social change in our 

nation's history. Now, more than ever, we need to work with 

partners to have an impact in our cities, states 

and country. 

Our Keynote Speaker will be Rev. Dr. Lee 

Barker, President and Professor of Ministry at 

Meadville-Lombard Theological School! Rev. 

Dr. Barker's topic will be: 

To Multi -faith: A Verb Unitarian Universal-

ism is perfectly situated to promote construc-

tive multi-faith engagement for increased 

understanding and enhanced harmony. Suc-

cess will depend on a new understanding of 

what it means to “be engaged.” You can find out more at 

www.midamericauua.org/ra. 

 

MidAmerica Regional Assembly  
Delegates : Janis Cheney and Carol Jean Larsen  

Ministerial Delegate : Karen Van Fossan  

UU WORLD CONNECTIONS  
 

 

Unitarian Universalist 

Association General 

Assembly  
 

 

Delegates : Liz Loos and Liz Anderson  

Ministerial Delegate : Karen Van Fossan  

 
General Assembly is the annual meeting of our Unitarian 

Universalist Association. Attendees worship, witness, learn, 

connect, and make policy for the Association through dem-

ocratic process. Anyone may attend; congregations must 

certify annually to send voting delegates. The 2017 General 

Assembly will be June 21-25 in New Orleans, Louisiana. 

Most General Assembly events will be held in the New Or-

leans Convention Center. 

We will gather in New Orleans, Louisiana for a General As-

sembly experience focused on solidarity with the move-

ments for racial, economic and climate justice. We will in-

vite the culture, history, geography, and people of New 

Orleans to be our teachers.. 

You can find out more at http://www.uua.org/ga. 

Camp UniStar ñ-Check It Out!! Would you enjoy a week on a beautiful is-

land retreat where you can unplug, unwind, and enjoy nature? A place where you can 

learn something new and engage -- when you want to -- with a village of old and new 

friends who are largely rooted in Unitarian Universalist values?  Camp UniStar is a spe-

cial week-long rustic retreat for individuals, couples and families with shared values. 

Reachable only by water, the camp is surrounded by the Chippewa National Forest on 

Star Island in Cass Lake, one of the largest lakes in northern Minnesota, near Bemidji. 

You can find the 2017 summer schedule and registration information on the web at 

http://www.campunistar.org/program/. If you have questions, there are a number of 

Bis-Man UU members who have attended including Carol Jean Larsen, Liz Loos, Janis 

Cheney & Steve Crane, Don Morrison, Anessa Pfeifer-Johnson. And our own Rev Karen 

Van Fossan is leading one of the program weeks this year!  

Midwest Leadership School (July 9 -15) 
Part of the Unitarian Universalist Association’s nationwide network of leadership schools, MidWest Leader-

ship School  is a week-long intensive program in leadership and group dynamics. Led by lay and ordained 

staff with a deep understanding of UU congregations, MWLS: 1. develops both youth and adults into congre-

gational leaders; 2. provides leadership tools and skills; 3. deepens Unitarian Universalist identity 

In exchange for wholehearted commitment to a strenuous schedule, MWLS offers a life-changing and congregation-nourishing 

opportunity. 

Rita Kelly is attending MWLS and is seeking one more member from the congregation to join 

her. Please contact office@bismanuu.org if interested in this wonderful opportunity! 

PEACE 

GARDEN 

SANGHA 

INVITATION 

Welcome to spring! Peace Garden 

Sangha resumes regular Monday 

meetings starting on April 3 at the 

UU. Our regular times are from 7-

8:30 pm, and we practice mindful 

meditation according to the tradi-

tions of Zen Buddhist teacher, Thich 

Nhat Hanh.    

-Sarah Vogel 

http://www.midamericauua.org/ra
http://www.uua.org/ga
http://www.fs.fed.us/r9/forests/chippewa/
http://www.casslake.com/
http://www.campunistar.org/program/
http://www.uua.org/
mailto:office@bismanuu.org?subject=Midwest%20Leadership%20School
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For Your Information  

2017 Church Finances at a Glance 

Income and expense figures reflect accumulative totals from the 

beginning of our fiscal year 2017.  

As of February 28, 2017 *except pledges-as of March 26, 2017 

Income            Jan-Feb 2017      Annual Budget  

*2017 pledges paid:     $32,157.00       $71,202 

Donations:         $     760.00       $  4,000 

Offering basket:      $     879.17        $  3,000 

Interest income       $        14.72       $         0 

Building use donation:   $     367.00       $  1,500 

Dedicated Donations   $  3,393.12       $         0 

Total Income:         $36,227.01       $74,402       

Expenses           Jan-Feb 2017     Annual Budget  

Staff             $ 9,662.68        $52,390 (rounded) 

Administration:       $   751.40        $  5,500 

Outreach/Advertising:  $      73.81        $     500 

Denominational Dues   $     630.00       $  5,000 

Leadership          $        0.00        $  3,000 

People:           $   157.34        $     750 

Social Justice:        $      50.00        $  1,500 

Place:            $ 3,648.66        $17,000 

Program:          $   240.00        $  3,500 

Ministerial Fund      $        0.00        $     750 

Total Expense:       $15,213.89       $89,890 

*ANNOUNCEMENTS* 

UU Parents Group 

 Parents, grandparents, and caregivers of all kinds are 
invited to participate in our new parenting education 
group. The group is just coming together, and all ideas are 
welcome. Please contact Megan Carranza at 
701.516.7562 or ajcarranza@gmail.com if you have any 
questions or would like to get involved. 

UU Walkers  

Walking is a spiritual and inspirational practice for many 

UUs. If you would like to share this practice with others in 

our community (or help organize the group!) please con-

tact Karen Van Fossan at 701. 223.6788 or minis-

ter@bismanuu.org. 

Spiritual and Healing Practices 

If you are facilitating a healing or spiritual practice some-

where in our larger community, please let us know, so we 
can spread the word among UUs! 

Interfaith Mother's Day Project 
 

Saturday, May 13, 1:30 PM at Ministry on the Margins 
building (201 N 24th St. Bismarck). Come help us make 
Motherôs Day gift bags for foster and refugee mothers in 
Bismarck/Mandan. All are welcome! Snacks provided! 
Sponsored by the Bismarck Interfaith group. Questions? 
Contact Pat Conrad at patriciaryanconrad@msn.com for 
more information.  

Congregational Meeting Updates  
*Proposed changes to by-laws were unanimously ap-
proved by membership; copy of by-laws posted on bulletin 
board in church 

*In process to switching our church accounts from  US 
Bank to Capital Credit Union 

*UU first principle change study to be voted at UUA Gen-
eral Assembly 2017 to The inherent worth and dignity of 
every being; refer to www.firstprincpleproject.org 

Income Summary 

Expense Summary 

Income & Expense by Month: January & February 2017 

mailto:ajcarranza@gmail.com?subject=UU%20Parent%20Group
mailto:minister@bismanuu.org
mailto:minister@bismanuu.org
mailto:patriciaryanconrad@msn.com?subject=Ruth%20Meier's
http://www.firstprincpleproject.org


Vision Statement  

We will be a vibrant, caring, spiritual community 

for all who seek an inspirational and  

religious home.  
 

Mission Statement  

We are a fellowship of free minds, welcoming 

all, a beacon of enlightenment and sanctuary, 

and offering a call to build a better self,  

community and world.  
 

Religious Education Mission Statement  

The Bismarck-Mandan Unitarian Universalist 

Fellowship seeks to provide a path for spiritual 

inquiry for people of all ages.  
 

Welcoming Congregation  

We are a Unitarian Universalist Welcoming  

Congregation that seeks to be a spiritual home 

for people of free faith regardless of race, color, 

gender, affectional or sexual orientation, age, 

national origin, socioeconomic status,  

physical or mental ability.  

2017 Board of Trustees and Staff 

President, Rita Kelly      ritafkelly@gmail.com 

Vice President, Liz Loos     elizloos@gmail.com 

Secretary, Paul Markel     paulmarkel68@gmail.com   

Treasurer, Lisa Omlid      omlid.lisa@gmail.com 

Trustee, Christine Kujawa    chriskuj@gmail.com   

Minister 
Karen Van Fossan 

E-mail: minister@bismanuu.org 

Office Hours:  By appointment ; regular hours pending 

 

Office Administrator/Communications Coordinator 
Tamera Markel 

Church phone: 701-223-6788 Cell phone/text: 701-527-8899 

E-mail: office@bismanuu.org  

Bismarck Mandan UU Fellowship & Church 

Check out our Website! 

www.bismanuu.org 

Mailing address: 

P.O. Box 297 

818 East Divide Avenue 

Bismarck, ND 58502-0297 
 

We are on Facebook! 

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday 

7:00 am—9:00 am 

Tuesday, Wednesday 

3:30 pm-6:00 pm 

It is ALWAYS a good idea to call first before stopping by: 

701.223.6788 or  cell/text 701.527.8899. 

SUPPOSE 

Suppose you cried a thousand years for a child who died 
when she drank bad water. 

Suppose you organized a great movement 
to clean the water. 

Suppose you carried the first filled glass 
to the child's sister. 

Suppose you lifted it to her lips. 

Suppose you watched her dive into the glass, 
splash, and swim on. 

By Stephen M Shick 

E-mail: minister@bismanuu.org  

Office Hours: By appointment; Wednesdays—please 

call; regular hours pending 

Newsletter: Tamera Markel  

If you have newsletter items or ideas, please 

e-mail them to office@bismanuu.org . 

Remember ñOUR UU PROGRAMS ARE RECORDED!  

Televised Sunday Programs   5:30 pm cable channel 12 or 

612 HD or via internet www.freetv.org . Programs will be 

announced in our bulletin and electronic announcements. 

You can also access video recorded programs on our You 

Tube channel  or search You Tube for “Bismarck Mandan 

Unitarian Universalist Fellowship.” Audio recordings are 

available at www.bismanuu.org . 

http://www.bismanuu.org/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Bismarck-Mandan-Unitarian-Universalist-Fellowship-and-Church/144794788912484
mailto:minister@bismanuu.org
mailto:office@bismanuu.org
http://www.freetv.org
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC-C4X-PTW8jL_PyuYkXHH_A?feature=em-share_video_user
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC-C4X-PTW8jL_PyuYkXHH_A?feature=em-share_video_user
http://www.bismanuu.org/

